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SUBJECT: Procter and Gamble Cogeneration Project (93-AFC-2C) 
Final Staff Analysis of Proposed Modifications to Upgrade Three 
Combustion Turbines 

On December 6, 2007, Sacramento Cogeneration Authority (SCA) filed a petition with 
the California Energy Commission to amend the Energy Commission Decision for the 
Procter and Gamble Cogeneration Project. On February 29, 2008 staff published a 
Staff Analysis of this proposed change. The air quality analysis has since been revised 
to incorporate minor corrections to the numeric values in Tables 2 and 4, and related 
language in conditions of certification AQ-7, AQ-11, AQ-50b, and AQ-5lc. A copy of the 
Final Staff Analysis is enclosed for your information and review. 

The Procter and Gamble project is a 164 MW cogeneration power plant located in the 
City of Sacramento in Sacramento County. The project was certified by the Energy 
Commission on November 16, 1994, and began commercial operation in 1996. 

The proposed modifications will allow SCA to upgrade the two LM6000PA combustion 
turbines to LM6000PCs. Additionally, Spray Intercooled Turbine and Enhanced Flow 
and Speed (SprintIEFS) technology will be added to all three turbines. These upgrades 
are anticipated to lower the combustion turbines' air pollutant emissions and raise 
thermal efficiency. Overall facility output is expected to increase by 22 MW (nominal). 

Energy Commission staff reviewed the petition and assessed the impacts of this 
proposal on environmental quality, public health and safety, and proposes revisions to 
seven conditions of certification: AQ-10 through AQ-14, AQ-16, and AQ-39. In addition, 
AQ-15 would be deleted, and AQ-50 through AQ-51 added to the current conditions of 
certification. Three analyses were prepared by technical staff, and are attached to this 
notice: Air Quality, Visual Resources, and Efficiency and Reliability. It is staffs opinion 
that, with the implementation of revised conditions, the project will remain in compliance 
with applicable laws, ordinances, regulations, and standards and that the proposed 
modifications will not result in a significant adverse direct or cumulative impact to the 
environment (Title 20, California Code of Regulations, Section 1769). 

The amendment petition and staff's analysis has been posted on the Energy 
Commission's webpage at www.eneruv.ca.uov/sitin~cases. The Energy Commission's 
Order (if approved) will also be posted on the webpage. Energy Commission staff 
intends to recommend approval of the petition at the March 12, 2008, Business Meeting 
of the Energy Commission. If you have comments on this proposed modification, 
please submit them to me at the address below prior to March 10, 2008. 



Paula David,Com pliance Project Manager 
California Energy Commission 
1516 gth Street, MS-2000 
Sacramento, CA 95814 

Comments may be submitted by fax to (916) 654-3882, or by e-mail to 
pdavid@enerqv.state.ca.us. If you have any questions, please contact me at 
(916) 654-4228. 

Enclosure 
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